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I.
Background

1.
The ECOSOC Humanitarian Affairs Segment 2006, which will take place in Geneva from 14-19 July, is an important opportunity to make progress critical humanitarian policy priorities.

2.
The Government of Sri Lanka has been designated Vice President of ECOSOC charged with the stewardship of the Humanitarian Affairs Segment and has already launched informal negotiations with interested delegations in New York to determine the themes and sub-themes of the Segment.

3.
In preparation for these negotiations, OCHA began consultations in early February with members of the IASC to define common policy objectives for the Segment to be communicated to Member States.  Based on these discussions, OCHA drafted a background paper on possible themes and sub-themes, which was then circulated to Member States as the basis for these informal negotiations.

4.
It is expected that Member States will decide on a theme and sub-theme by 3 March.  Once a theme has been set, OCHA will begin regular consultations with the IASC on preparations of the reports of the Secretary-General and on preparations for the Segment itself.

II.
Informal Consultations on the ECOSOC theme
5.
The current theme under discussion is the following proposal from Japan:

“Strengthening co-ordination of UN humanitarian assistance: implementing recent improvements to humanitarian response at all levels, including strengthening capacity and with particular attention to lessons learnt from recent humanitarian emergencies.” 

6. In addition, Member States are considering sub-themes on gender-based violence and on chronically under-funded crises/forgotten emergencies.  The final negotiation on the theme will take place this Thursday.

III. Reports of the Secretary-General

7.
The following reports will be submitted to ECOSOC for consideration during the 2006 Humanitarian Affairs Segment.  As in previous years, these reports will be drafted in consultation with the IASC.  

8.
IASC consultations on the development and drafting of the reports will begin shortly.  OCHA is in the process of preparing outlines and production schedules for each of the four reports.  It is expected that the IASC-WG will discuss these documents at their meeting on 13 March.

· Report of the Secretary-General on the strengthening of the coordination of emergency humanitarian assistance of the United Nations (including an update on the Central Emergency Response Fund). 

· Report of the Secretary-General on strengthening emergency relief, rehabilitation, reconstruction and prevention in the aftermath of the South Asian Earthquake disaster – Pakistan

· Report of the Secretary-General on Humanitarian assistance and rehabilitation for El Salvador and Guatemala

· Report of the Secretary-General on the strengthening of emergency relief, rehabilitation, reconstruction and prevention in the aftermath of the Indian Ocean tsunami disaster

IV. Role of the IASC-Geneva

9. Because the ECOSOC plenary and panel discussions will take place in Geneva this year, it is important to have full participation and engagement from the IASC Geneva colleagues, particularly in helping to support preparations for the Segment itself.

10. OCHA’s policy branch will therefore try to keep IASC Geneva colleagues regularly informed, when possible in person but also via email.  IASC colleagues in Geneva are also encouraged to keep in close contact with their New York counterparts, who will be regularly briefed on ECOSOC matters. 

